






January 16, 2018 Regular Board of Health Meeting Minutes 

CUMBERLAND COUNTY DELEGATION/BOARD OF HEALTH  
JANUARY 16, 2018 – 6:06 p.m. 

1235 RAMSEY STREET, THIRD FLOOR BOARD ROOM 
DRAFT MINUTES 

PRESENT: Representative Elmer Floyd 
Representative William Richardson 
Representative John Szoka (Arrived at 6:21pm)  
Optometrist, Dr. William Philbrick, Chair  
Dr. Connette McMahon, Vice Chair 
Dr. Vikki Andrews, Public Representative 
Dr. Heather Burkhardt, Veterinarian 
Dr. Oliver Hodge, Dentist 
Ms. Sonja Council, Nurse 
Duane Holder, Assistant County Manager 
Sally Shutt, Assistant County Manager (Departed at 6:32pm) 
Rod Jenkins, Interim Health Director  
Candice York, Finance Officer  
Ashley Yun, Administrative Assistant to the Health Director 
Krystle Vinson, Director of Nursing 
Dr. Lan Tran Phu, Medical Director 
Annie Harris, Management Support Processing Assistant 

ABSENT: Senator Wesley Meredith 
Representative Ben Clark 
Representative Marvin Lucas  
Commissioner Jeannette Council (Excused for BOCC meeting) 
Dr. Sam Fleishman, Physician 

Welcome and Introductions:  

Dr. Philbrick welcomed and thanked the Cumberland County Delegation for attending the meeting.  

Discussion topics:  

1. Long-term vision for the county and its citizens: 

Dr. Philbrick asked about the long-term vision of the Cumberland County and city of Fayetteville.   

Rep. William Richardson answered that he is a huge believer in having a vision of a long-term plan. We 
will be a county in the top five in the nation for teachers’ pay, principals’ pay, and technology in the 
classroom. He aspires to renew or re-vamp infrastructure state-wide, including bridges, roads, and the 
electric grid; and Public Health is definitely part of his long-term vision because people need proper 
treatment accessible on a regular basis, even those who do not have health care. In a long-term vision, the 
issues needed to be addressed are water and use of renewable resources. He absolutely plans to start now to 
continue into the next 30 years.  

Rep. Floyd stated that in the State level, we need to address our infrastructure set aside from health and 
education. Even on the I-295, it still does not move traffic east to west. It is possible to move to the city 
north and south; if you look at Murchison Rd, Bragg Blvd, Ramsey St, and Raeford Rd, you can move 
north to south. However, to connect east to west, we need an inter-loop (like Raleigh) for moving traffic. 
We have a lot of pocket holes that need help and need water and sewage systems as it relates to health. We 
also need to multi-task rather than having one focus. Our county is conservative in our vision, which throws 
us behind in our incentives to attract industry here, which would give us a greater tax base and, ultimately, 
allow many of our residents who are uninsured to be provided insurance by the organization. If one goes to 
Cape Fear for emergencies, someone needs to pay for it. They cannot operate without revenue, and 
patients, even though Cape Fear is looking at a rescue program, will bring in million dollars within a two-
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